
  Bethel High School Parent Newsletter 
Website: www.bethel.edu.hk April, 2016 
                                                                                   
English Language  
1. Based on our senior form students’ examination results and standard of English, we arranged S.4 

and S.5 students to participate in the English Gifted Writing Course so as to raise their interests in 
English writing.  

2. English Week was conducted from 25th to 29th April. There were activities like lunch game 
booths, a book fair, movie appreciation and a Scrabble competition. 

3. In order to facilitate E-Learning, the English Department has already uploaded online listening 
and vocabulary practice on the eClass platform so that our students may study at home. 

 
Mathematics 

Mathematics Week was held from 18th to 22nd April. There were lunch game booths. On 21st 
April we invited The Census and Statistics Department to deliver a talk to our students on the 
Mathematical theories of statistics. It also enabled our students to understand the application of 
statistics in daily lives. Through various activities in Mathematics, our students developed more 
contact, understanding and appreciation of this subject.   
 
Liberal Studies 
1. The Liberal Studies and Extra and Co-Curricular Activities team joined various activities about 

environmental protection held by the Council for Sustainable Development so as to promote the 
message on the reduction of rubbish. We performed brilliantly in the activities and were presented 
with the Sustainable Development Participating Award 

2. The Liberal Studies Department was cordially invited to visit the exhibition at the Ping Shan Tang 
Clan Gallery. The theme was Intangible Cultural Heritage in Hong Kong. The exhibition will be 
carried out from now till late June. 

3. Chen Jing Luan of 4B joined the Award Ceremony of the 7th Healthy Information Student 
Ambassadors Scheme and its related activities organized by The Office for Film, Newspaper and 
Article Administration. 

4. Students of Liberal Studies joined a Mock Legislature activity organized by The Rotary Club. Our 
students had interchange with peers from other schools. 

5. Students of Geography and Liberal Studies joined the Ocean Conservation Scheme volunteer 
work service held by The Rotary Club. We helped promote the message of ocean conservation in 
Q.E.S. Old Student's Association Primary School and Chiu Yang Primary School of Hong Kong 

 
 
Evangelistic Ministry Committee 
1. In order to develop our students’ sense of belonging to their classes and praise and thank God 

with hymns, we held the Inter-Class Hymn Singing Competition on 14th and 15th March. There 
was a Best Interpretation Prize for each form. The winners were 1A,2B,3B,4B and 5A. We also 
held a Thanksgiving Concert on 17th March. The winning classes were invited to perform again to 
praise the Lord.  

2. An Easter Service was held on 17th March. The Christian Ambassadors sang hymns gracefully. 
There was a Gospel Drama which delivered the message of the Resurrection of Jesus Christ. Ms. 
Tsang Man of The Fairview Park Alliance Church gave a sharing. Christian teachers and students 
sang together to glorify the grace of God. 

3. The Leadership Training Camp for Christian Ambassadors was organized from 1st to 3rd of April. 
20 students participated in the camp. The activity was led by The Suen Douth Camp and enabled 



our students to develop team spirit, achieve a personal breakthrough and overcome difficulties 
through the mode of experiential learning. In addition, our Christian Ambassadors appreciated 
God’s will through spirituality and message sharing. They also built up a spiritual relationship 
with each other and began to grow under the guidance of God.  
 

Healthy Campus Development Team 
We held an election on ‘the person I like most’ in the spirit of “Love in Harmony and Proactive 

for Betterment” and a writing competition on the person I like most on “Love in Harmony and 
Proactive for Betterment”. It nurtured a spirit of caring and proactive culture in the campus. It also 
enabled our students to learn more about the people who have made a great contribution to Hong Kong 
society. They could choose 1 person from 7 candidates and wrote a letter to that person as a sign of 
admiration and support. The deadline of this activity was 13th of May. 
 
Career Guidance Team 
1. In late March we invited The Friends of Scouting to hold an exhibition and a knowledge quiz on 

career planning. It introduced the information of career planning to our students and let them 
understand their career orientation, potential and interests. 

2. On 7th April 31 students from 5B and 5C joined a “Mr. Work Simulated Work Environment”. 
Students played the roles of employees and endeavored to be the best staff in the company. They 
experienced the running of a working environment through the role-play and knew more about 
the requirement of the employers. 

3. On 13th of April we led 13 4A students to visit Cathay City and observed their aviation technology 
and training facilities. Our students also learnt more about the kind of work and environment in 
the aviation industry so that they could equip themselves earlier if they would like to work in the 
field. 
 
 

Co-curricular and Extra-Curricular Activities Team  
1. Our students joined the Hong Kong School Drama Festival and were presented the Award for 

Outstanding Cooperation. 
2. The Co-curricular and Extra-Curricular Activities Team invited members from I-Sky Yuen Long 

of Hong Kong Premier Leagues to visit our school and demonstrated football skills to our 
students. 

 
Public Relations Committee 

Our Public Relations Committee was invited to attend a Nepalese ethnical ceremony at The 
Gurkha Military Cemetery in San Tin. 
 
Parent-Teacher Association 

A Parent-Child Picnic was held on 30th April (Saturday). About 50 teachers and parents jointly 
travelled to and flew kites in Tai Au Mun, Clear Water Bay Country Park. They also appreciated the 
wonderful view of the West Dam Restricted Area of Pak Tam Chung and Hoi Ha Wan Marine Park. 
They also had a delicious seafood meal. There were a variety of activities and the trip was enchanting.  
 


